BROMPTON RALPH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of the Annual Parish Meeting held on

Monday May 14th 2018 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall
Present Keith Turner (Chair) (KT), Brian Smith (BS) Parish Clerk, Hazel Scott (HS), Phil Scot (PS), Pat Hole (PH),Sally Baker (SB), Carina Sumner (CS) and Dan Holmes (DH).
Members of the Public: Frances Nicholson (SCC), Roy Takle and Sheila Cleeve
	
	.

	Action 

	1
	Apologies 
None
	

	2
	Minutes of the meeting held on May 9th 2017
DH proposed the motion that the minutes of the previous annual parish meeting were a true record of the meeting. CS Seconded the motion All present agreed. KT signed the minutes.

	

	3
	Matters Arising including issue of speed at Pitsford Hill 
DH- Defibrillator training, suggest an annual refresher training session with Wivey First Responders.

KT – Pitsford Hill speed issue. FN discussed the readings taken by a Highways datalogger. No speed exceeded 30MPH and Highways would not consider any speed limit to be set. KT thanked FN for the effort taken to determine recorded speeds. No further business can be made on this matter. 
 
	

	4
   
	AOB
FN talked about SCC issues relating to adult social care in sparsely populated areas.
SCC are considering forming a unitary authority. If this was to go ahead, all district and county councils would be dissolved to form one unitary council. The discussions at County Hall are at a very early stage.

KT talked about the five district councils within SCC. If a unitary council was created it wouldn’t happen for at least 3 years from now.
New district council would reduce number of councillors from 84 to 58.

Each ward would be twice current size.

Currently each district councillor has 1000 electors and this will double when new district council forms. 

KT raised the point that some parishes in WSDC have devolved services, such as managing public toilets having business rates. Other parishes in WSDC have typically reserves of £8000 per year and Brompton Ralph parish council is no different. Precept has been held for the past 6 years.

Suggestion is that the Government is to cap parish councils to 1.99%.
The Parish Council agreed that the matter of setting financial budget from September 2018 in preparation for future financial year 2019. Clerk to contact John Elliott with response to an email sent regarding the size of parish council funds. KT 

Responded to the meeting in that many years ago a £250-300 a year was set, this  amount was too low. Six years ago the precept was raised to £4250 after steady rises had been made to the precept. When the unpaid clerk stood down, Brian took on the role and is now paid current rates. If an election is required for district and parish, the parish council will get a bill for £1500 from the district council.

Sheila Cleeve talked about a speed restriction close to the village shop, from Westcott Farm past The Chapel. Matter to be brought up at next Parish council meeting.

	     

	 5
	Date of next Annual Parish meeting
Next meeting will be on held in early May 2019 at 7.00pm. TBA subject to council elections.

	

	
	Meeting closed at 8.07pm
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